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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-837
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of Duval County Tourist Development Council
Date of Introduction: November 27, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS, F
Date of Analysis: November 29, 2018
Type of Action: Appropriation; fund carry-over authorization; CIP amendment; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $2,050,000 from the Tourist Development Council’s Development Account to two capital construction project accounts for 1) construction of a Jacksonville visitor center in the Times-Union Center for the Performing Arts and 2) construction of an outdoor wall projection venue for outdoor live streaming performances and recorded content, either on the CSX building or the Times-Union Center. It amends the 2019-23 Capital Improvement Program to add and authorize funding for the two projects, and authorizes the funds to carry-over to future fiscal years. The Public Works Department is designated as the City’s oversight agency for the projects.
Background Information: The TDC is authorized by state law and the City’s adopted Tourist Development Plan to use a portion of the funding collected in tourist development taxes to “acquire, construct, extend, enlarge, remodel, repair, improve, maintain, operate or promote publicly owned and operated auditoriums…” for the purpose of attracting tourism from out-of-town visitors. The TDC’s Development Account currently has just over $4.4 million available for expenditure for these and other allowable purposes. The TDC recommends two projects to help increase tourism in the downtown area and citywide. The first is an allocation of $850,000 for the construction of a new downtown visitor information center on the riverfront side of the Times-Union Center at the east (Jacksonville Landing) end of the building, to replace the current visitor center on Laura Street just south of Hemming Park, the lease for which is expires in April 2020. The second is an allocation of $1.2 million for construction of an outdoor wall projection venue consisting of a lawn seating area, outdoor speakers, and video projection system to be installed in the area currently occupied by the vehicular drop-off circle at the end of Pearl 
Street between the T-U Center and the CSX building. The system, modeled after similar outdoor projection systems in Miami (New World Symphony concert hall), Orange County CA (Pacific Symphony Plazacast), Mesa AZ (Consolari concert hall) and others, creates an outdoor viewing space for live or recorded events to be projected onto the exterior of a building, in this case either the CSX building or the Times-Union Center.
Policy Impact Area: Tourism promotion
Fiscal Impact: Appropriation of $2,050,000 from the TDC’s Development Account
Analyst: Clements
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